
COMMUNITY GRANTS ADVISORY COMMISSION 
 

FEBRUARY 12, 2020 
 

The Community Grants Advisory Commission of the City of McKinney, Texas 

met in regular session in the 2nd Floor Conference Room, Municipal Building, 222 N. 

Tennessee Street, McKinney, Texas on February 12, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. 

Commissioners Present: Chairman Randy Hubbard, Vice Chairman Donna 

Loughmiller, Adriana Pedraza, Lent Keeler, Jennifer Mott, William Wehunt, Todd Burton 

Absent: None 

Staff Present: Community Services Administrator Shirletta Best, Community 

Services Coordinator Camille Smith, Administrative Assistant Lupe Armijo 

City Council Liaison Present: Charlie Phillips  

Chairman Hubbard called the meeting to order at 6:37 p.m. after determining the 

presence of a quorum.                            

 
20-0145  Commissioners unanimously approved the motion by Commission Lent      

Keeler, seconded by Commissioner William Wehunt, to approve 

Substantial Amendments to City of McKinney FY 2019-2020 Annual 

Action Plan for the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) to 

redirect the use of funds for summer feeding program for youth versus 

what it was previously used for which was Homeless Prevention Program 

for rent/utility payments. They are only requesting to use $7,000 out of 

the $7,514 that was already approved. This will provide at least 10,000 

meals and 5,000 snacks. There are other agencies/resources that are 

available to assist those in financial need with their rent/utility payments. 
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The remaining $500 will be used to pay the mileage at the rate of $.575 

for the MDHA Coordinator that will oversee the Rapid Rehouse Program 

which provides housing for the homeless. The City will conduct a public 

hearing on February 23, 2020 through March 17, 2020. 

 

 
20-0144  Commissioners unanimously approved the motion by Commission Donna 

Loughmiller, seconded by Commissioner Jennifer Mott, to approve 

Minutes of the Community Grants Advisory Commission Meeting of 

November 21, 2019.  

 

  

Commissioners unanimously approved the motion by Commissioner 

Burton, seconded by Mott, to adjourn the meeting. The meeting adjourned 

at 7:18 p.m. 

 

 
 
 

                                                                             ________________________________ 

RANDY HUBBARD 
Chairman                                                 


